
“Therefore pray the Lord of the harvest to send out laborers into his harvest.”            Matthew 9:38 

 
 

As we begin into the busy summer it starts with a bitter-sweet announcement. At our River Jordan Champions  

Home in Kenya we have lost a great servant.  Jacob, the oldest son of Pastor Patrick Wamalwa had a motorcycle 

accident. From injuries 

sustained in this accident he 

passed and went on to be 

with the Lord. My heart is 

heavy and yet I can rejoice 

that He is with our Savior. 

Jacob was a great asset at 

River Jordan and was loved 

deeply by the children at 

there and by all that knew 

him.  River Jordan has lost a 

true servant of God.  He 

cooked for the children, he 

was the soccer coach of 

River Jordan Academy, and 

a Praise and Worship Team 

Leader in River Jordan 

Church.  Pastor Patrick and 

his family are devastated 

and the 100 plus children are 

heartbroken as well. Please pray for this home. Pray that the Lord will bring all of them comfort as they continue 

on after this great loss. We are so very grateful to have known this young man and to see his commitment to the 

Lord and his great heart for helping all the children at RJ. Thank you to everyone that gave to help with his 

funeral expense. There were over five thousand people in attendance.   

Please keep Touch the World Ministries in your prayers as we seek to serve the Lord around the world. There 

seems to be so many needs and so few funds and workers. We rely on the Lord’s provision though good people 

like you. We will continue to serve Him as long as He keeps leading. May our greatest days be ahead for us! 

Please know we love each and every one of you and are thankful to have you for partners in the work of the 

kingdom. May He bless you as you serve Him! 

 

Until He Returns,  

Homer 
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